

March 23, 1927

Sir Arthur Currie, Principal and Vice Chancellor, McGill University, Montreal, Canada.

My dear Sir Arthur:

It was a very great disappointment to me that I was unable to be present at the McGill dinner last Saturday night because of the pleasure it would have afforded me to welcome you as well as to have heard your fine address. Since returning to my office yesterday I have received a number of telephone messages from our members, and they all assured me that I missed a fine address and report on the progress being made at old McGill. I believe I have missed but two meetings in the past twenty-five years and you can well realize my disappointment in being compelled to miss this one.

I greatly appreciate your arranging your engagements in order to be present on this occasion and I hope that on your next appearance there will be a larger number of McGill men to welcome you.

Very truly yours,

President